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UPCOMING EVENTS 
ALL EVENTS 

Weekly Newsletter -  Issue #56.1 

F U R Z E PLATT  FOCUS 

Tuesday 4th - Friday 7th September 2018 

SPORTS CALENDAR 

SCHOOL CLUBS LIST  Next Week (Week 2) 

Forthcoming Events 

WELCOME TO THE 2018/19 ACADEMIC YEAR 

Thank you to all students, parents, carers and members of 

our community who have welcomed me to Furze Platt this 

week. It is a pleasure to be joining such a successful school 

and I am looking forward to helping Furze Platt Senior 

School evolve. 
 

Exam Results 

I am sure that you will join with me in congratulating all our 

students who did so well in their examinations this summer. 

There were many individual success stories with our 

students gaining the grades that have enabled them to 

progress to university, apprenticeships and Sixth Form. All 

these individual success stories added up to the second 

best results in Furze Platt’s history. However, within the 

results were some new records: for example, students 

gained more A-A* grades at A Level than ever before. 

Similarly, the number of students passing GCSE maths and 

English was a best ever result.  

 

Sad News 

As many of you will be aware Max Cook, who was in our 

Year 11 last year, sadly died during the summer holidays. I 

know that Max’s death impacted upon staff and students, as 

well as parents, carers and other members of our 

community. Within school, support has been offered to 

SCHOOL TERM DATES 2018/19 

TUE 11 

SEPTEM BER 

Year 12 Preparing to Succeed 

Evening 

6.30pm - 

7.30pm 

Year 13 Preparing to Succeed 

Evening 

7.30pm - 

8.30pm 

THU 13 

SEPTEM BER  

Years 7 & 10 Photos 
8.40am - 

3.15pm 

Year 7 Preparing to Succeed Evening 
6.30pm - 

7.30pm 

TUE 18 

SEPTEM BER   
PTFA Meeting (Meeting Room) 6pm 

THU 20 

SEPTEM BER   
Celebration Evening 

7pm - 

9pm 

Year 11 Preparing to Succeed 

Evening 

6.30pm - 

7.30pm 
THU 27 

SEPTEM BER   Year 10 Preparing to Succeed 

Evening 

7.30pm - 

8.30pm 

Cont. on page 2 

A Level results 2018: A*- A – 33% [RECORD RESULT]. 

A 1% rise on the previous record, set last year, and a 

9% rise from 2016.  

A Level results 2018: 100% pass rate in Further Maths, 

English Literature, History, ICT, German, French, Music, 

Drama, Business BTEC and Sports Studies.  

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
http://www.furzeplatt.com/calendar/?calid=4&pid=11&viewid=10
http://www.furzeplatt.com/
https://twitter.com/furze_platt
https://www.facebook.com/furzeplattsenior/
http://www.furzeplatt.com/calendar/?calid=3&pid=11&viewid=4
https://secure.furzeplatt.com/_site/data/files/pdf/School Clubs Schedule 070918.pdf?pid=3
https://secure.furzeplatt.com/_site/data/files/pdf/School%20Clubs%20Schedule%20070918.pdf?pid=3
https://thelittleboxoffice.com/furzeplatt/event/view/84334
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Cont. on page 3 

students. I am aware that many of you attended the 

remembrance service and have left flowers outside the 

school and I would like to thank all of you who have offered 

support. In addition, this Friday afternoon our students and 

staff close to Max have met to share their memories of him. 

Improvements to Our School 

Over the summer there has been a lot of work to improve 

the school site notably around our Catering Facilities. Many 

students and staff have commented on the improved menu 

and I hope that your child tries some of the food on offer. 

 

My Assemblies with Students 

In my assemblies with students this Tuesday and 

Wednesday I have shared our summer news with students 

before talking to them about how they can live our school 

values of Aspiring, Motivated, Confident and Considerate. 

Whether academically or as young adults I am keen that 

students take responsibility for their learning and behaviour, 

enjoying what they are good at but also practising their 

areas for development. By knowing themselves, their 

strengths and weaknesses our students will become more 

confident people and learners ready for the next steps in 

their development.  

At the start of the new school year I have also reinforced 

expectations in relation to behaviour, equipment and 

uniform. Thank you for your support in ensuring your child 

adheres to these. As you will appreciate our staff want to 

focus their energies on supporting students with their 

learning rather than chasing them on these matters. 

Finally, I look forward to meeting parents and carers at 

many of the upcoming events and getting to know you as 

well as your children. 

 

Dr A Morrison, Headteacher 

 

 

UPDATE ON NEW CANTEEN AND DINING 

FACILITIES 

This week, students will have noticed considerable changes 

in our canteen and dining facilities, a result of significant 

building work that took place over the summer holidays. We 

now have two serveries – an upper servery focusing on hot 

meals, and a lower servery which will serve cold food. There 

is now far more space for students to eat inside, sitting at 

tables, and students are able to eat their hot food from 

plates with metal cutlery. Having heard feedback from 

students last year, we have also focused on the quality of 

food. We have employed a new head chef / kitchen 

manager – Debbie Horsfall – and students are already 

saying they are enjoying the food more. There has been a 

lovely atmosphere in the canteen and the hall, with more 

staff and students eating together. Ms Horsfall has 

produced a 3-week menu showing the hot food that will be 

available, in addition to the cold food that is served on a 

daily basis.  

The new facilities are, however, a work in progress. We are 

awaiting a delivery of new kitchen equipment, which will 

further improve the quality and range of hot food that we 

can offer. We have not yet opened the lower (cold) servery, 

and hope to open it in the coming days. We are awaiting 

further deliveries of trays, crockery and cutlery, to ensure 

that all hot food can be eaten from plates. Further down the 

line we will be ordering more chairs and tables, to enable 

even more students to eat in a leisurely and relaxed 

fashion. Some of these changes will happen in the coming 

weeks; others will take place in the longer term. 

Students should pay for food using the money in their 

Wisepay account. Parents can top this up online (there is a 

link on the home page of our website), or can bring cash 

into the school reception which will then be uploaded to 

Wisepay. Students may, of course, bring packed lunches in. 

 

Mr E Towill, Associate Headteacher 

 

 

YEAR 7 PREPARING TO SUCCEED 

EVENING 

Thursday 13
th

 September 2018 6.30-7.30pm 

Parents and carers are warmly invited to our Year 7 

Preparing to Succeed Evening, on Thursday 13
th
 

September in the Main Hall. 

3 WEEK MENU - SEPTEMBER 2018 

WISEPAY LOGIN PAGE 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
https://docs.google.com/a/furzeplatt.net/viewer?a=v&pid=sites&srcid=ZnVyemVwbGF0dC5jb218cGFyZW50cy1kb2N1bWVudHMtZm9yLXdlZWtseS11cGRhdGV8Z3g6MTFjZGFjNTE2NWRmNjZiMg
https://www.wisepay.co.uk/store/generic/template.asp?ACT=nav&mID=284256


 

A S P I R I N G       M O T I V A T E D       C O N F I D E N T       C O N S I D E R A T E  
If you have any news items you wish to feature in our newsletter please email: media@furzeplatt.net 

3 

This is an opportunity for parents to meet the Headteacher 

and other key members of the Year 7 team, as well as to 

find out detailed information about what their children are 

learning and the practices and procedures we have in 

school.   This will include how to access Show My 

Homework (where students access their homework) and 

Go4Schools, our parent portal, where you will be able to 

see timetables, attendance and progress reports. 

We anticipate a high level of parental attendance so for 

this event, we advise that Year 7 students do not attend.  

Please note parking is limited so we recommend early 

arrival or walking to school if possible.  

We look forward to seeing you there. 

 

 

EXTRA CURRICULAR CLUBS 

Every term, students are invited to attend clubs that are of 

interest to them and we encourage attendance. Please see 

the attached link which will show you all those on offer this 

term:  

For students in Year 9, 10 and 12, we offer Duke of 

Edinburgh Bronze, Silver and Gold Awards.  

 

 

USEFUL INFORMATION 

Our  Year 7 Parents' Guide will explain some of our school 

routines and systems for new parents and provide you with 

useful information. 

 

Start and end of day reminders: 

All students must be in their forms promptly at 8.40am. 

Please note: parents are not permitted to drive in to the 

school grounds to drop off or pick up their sons/daughters.  

Communication: 

We will email you with important school information which 

will also appear in our weekly newsletter, and we 

encourage parents to follow our Twitter account and/or 

Facebook account: 

Twitter - @furze_platt 

Facebook – @furzeplattsenior 

Easy Fundraising: 

By visiting https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/

furzeplattsenior/  the school will benefit from your 

purchases without costing you a penny extra.  We would 

strongly encourage parents to sign up for this and 

download the donation reminder onto your computers. 

 

 

 

 

Our PTFA is very successful, raising thousands of pounds 

to purchase equipment and resources to further improve 

the school.  Additionally, the PTFA brings staff and parents 

together socially in working towards a common goal.  This 

fosters greater links between home and school.  And it’s 

great fun! We always need more helpers, though, to help 

lighten the load.  

All parents are automatically members of the PTFA. The 

association makes a huge contribution to the success of 

the school, supporting students in so many ways.  

We invite all our parents to join the 200 Club. Numbers are 

drawn 4 x per year (once per quarter) and if all 200 

numbers are in play, three lucky winners could win up to 

£400 per draw.   

Our PTFA could benefit up to £6000 per year - so please 

do support us and have a chance at winning a large cash 

prize. 

Please click here for more details or below to purchase 

your numbers: 

PTFA meeting dates for your diary: 

Tuesday 18
th
 September 2018, Wednesday 7

th
 November 

2018, Wednesday 9
th
 January 2019, Tuesday 5

th
 March 

2019, Tuesday 11
th
 June 2019 

Meetings are held in the Meeting Room and begin at 6pm. 

 

WEDDING NEWS 

Congratulations to: 

Miss Wadhams, who is now Mrs Sharp 

Ms Curtis Thomson, who is now Mrs Curtis Logan 

Miss Singhnarula who is now Mrs Bharara 

DUKE OF EDINBURGH AWARD DETAILS 

ANNUAL PAYMENT (£57 PER YEAR) 

MONTHLY PAYMENT (£5 PER MONTH) 

SCHOOL CLUBS LIST 

YEAR 7 PARENTS’ GUIDE 

FPSS EASY FUNDRAISING 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
http://www.furzeplatt.com/page/?title=The+Duke+of+Edinburgh%27s+Award&pid=292
https://donorbox.org/furze-platt-senior-school-ptfa-200-club-annual
https://donorbox.org/furze-platt-senior-school-ptfa-200-club-monthly
https://secure.furzeplatt.com/_site/data/files/pdf/School Clubs Schedule 070918.pdf?pid=3
http://www.furzeplatt.com/page/?title=Year+7+Parents%26%238217%3B+Guide&pid=359
https://twitter.com/furze_platt
https://www.facebook.com/furzeplattsenior/
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/furzeplattsenior/
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